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Szczecin, 28 November 2022 

 

SZ.RPC.5032.39.2022.MA 

Notice to Skippers No. 39/2022 

 Pursuant to Art. 43 point 6 of the Act of 21 December 2000 on inland navigation (Dz. U. 

/Journal of Laws/ of 2022, item 1097.), State Water Holding "Polish Waters" Regional Water 

Management Board in Szczecin, in coordination with the Inland Navigation Office in Szczecin hereby 

informs that in connection with the winter season when ice phenomena are expected to occur, the 

waterway administration shall commence the reduction of navigation signs on Lake Dąbie as of 

28 November 2022, as follows: 

- complete removal of floating signs from the side arms of Lake Dąbie (i.a. waterways leading to 

Lubczyna, crossover to Lake Dąbie "Małe" and from the waterway on Lake Dąbie "Małe"); 

- reduction of signs on the main waterway of Lake Dąbie. 

As a result, the navigation signs on Lake Dąbie will not meet the requirements for night 

navigation and will not comply with the requirements specified in Art. 25 of the ordinance of the 

Director of the Inland Navigation Office in Szczecin on 17 February 2020 on detailed terms and 

conditions for the safety of traffic and berthing of ships (Dz. U. /Journal of Laws/ of 2019, item 1568), 

which regulates the rules of night navigation. 

  In the region of Lake Dąbie, only daytime navigation will be possible. 

In the event of the development of ice phenomena, closures of navigation on the lower and border 

sections of the Oder River should be taken into account. For more details, please follow Notices to 

Skippers posted by PGW WP RZGW Szczecin, available at: 

https://szczecin.wody.gov.pl/komunikaty-nawigacyjne/114-nieprzypisany/1118-navigation-

announcements 

                      Ewa Głuska 

Vice director 

of PGW WP RZGW Szczecin 

For more information concerning navigational conditions, please contact the Operational Centre from Monday to Friday, between 

7:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. (phone: 91 44 11 257), or visit the website: https://szczecin.wody.gov.pl/komunikaty-nawigacyjne 

https://szczecin.wody.gov.pl/komunikaty-nawigacyjne

